
MINUTES - Munster Community Association Meeting 2014 
 

December 17, 2014 
Attendees: Roberta Hurman, Bruce Ewen, Shaun Hassanali, Heather Kirk, Henry 
Troup, Debra Ford, Jessica Breckenridge 
 
 

Meeting called to order at 7:05 p.m.  
 
 

1. Rink start-up and Community Centre 
Meeting held at Danby’s to recruit for the rink. Several people came out, some 

volunteers were identified but no one stepped forward to coordinate. Paul Lalonde 

has agreed to get the base ice in place when it is time. Henry is to email volunteers 

regarding their availability to set a schedule including who will open and lock 

changerooms daily. Heather, Roberta and Jessica have agreed to help with that as 

needed. 

Henry and Heather signed the new contract for the next five years of operating the 

community centre. 

 
2. Financial Report 
Financials are on track and we maintain a healthy budget. The City Centre fund has 

been reduced significantly with the purchase of lights and rekeying of the community 

centre. The rekeying was needed and the lights have been appreciated by the 

community. We would want not want to see this fund fully depleted. 

MCA has been approached for a donation of $50 towards cookies and hot chocolate 

for a community caroling night. Approved. 

Web fees have been paid and will need to be reimbursed. Henry will get receipts to 

Shaun. 

The fall scavenger hunt was a success. There was good turn out and a great after 

event at Danby’s. Unsure whether this will be run again as it was privately 

organized. 

 
3. MES status 

A lot of comments have gone in to the school board from parents and community  

members. Jessica directly approached people with younger children to 

encourage that they voice opinions. A resident privately printed flyers to spread 

throughout the community reminding people to speak up. The next school board 

meeting is January 20. Residents should be encouraged to attend to continue to 

show support. 

4. Winter carnival 
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The school has indicated they are not interested in or able to run the winter 
carnival this year. As it is felt this is an important community event, the MCA will 
look at taking it back. Jessica is to inquire with the school council as to whether 
any individuals would work with MCA to plan and organize the event. She will 
also ask the school if they would host a dance on the Friday night. Jessica is also 
to ask Deb about the date for the snowmobile weekend so we don’t conflict 
again. Potential for the carnival would be Feb6/7 weekend at this point. Further 
discussion will have to be done via email as the next MCA meeting will be too 
late. 

 
5. Children’s furniture 

The prices previously approved and taken from the supplier website are 

apparently out of date. The tables are now $280 each and the chairs have gone 

up $1 each. The total price taxes and deliver in will be about $100 higher than 

the $2,000 approved. Decision made to go ahead and order four tables and 16 

chairs at the higher price. Discussion of colours and what was in stock and not…. 

Decided to order blue tables and chairs and to order them rather than playing for 

delivery on a partial order and then a final shipment. 

 
6. New business 

A thank you card was received from Munster United thanking the MCA for 

naming the church one of the charities to received proceeds of garden tour. They  

noted it was a pleasure working with Lynn and being part of the event, which was 

a great success. 

 

Adjourned 8:15. 

Next meeting January 21, 2015. 
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